
Press Release No. 56/2009 
 
Press Relations Officer: Martin Ittershagen 
PR-staff: Anke Döpke, Dieter Leutert, 
Fotini Mavromati, Theresa Pfeifer, Martin Stallmann 
Address: Postfach 1406, 06813 Dessau-Roßlau 
Telephone: +49 340/21 03-2122, -2827, -2250, -2318, -3927, -2507 
E-Mail: pressestelle@uba.de  
Internet: www.umweltbundesamt.de 
 
 

 

                          
 

 
 

 
 
1 

 
 
 
 
 
Emissions trading in the aviation sector 
Aircraft operators must move now to secure free certificates in 
future 

Although aviation emissions trading has not officially started, preliminary work is at 
full-speed. Only those air carriers who submit so-called monitoring plans for recording 
transport data and emissions of their aircraft to the German Emissions Trading 
Authority (DEHSt) at the Federal Environment Agency can expect to receive free 
allocation of certificates in future. 
The new EU emissions trading directive stipulates that the aviation sector will be included in 
the EU emissions trading scheme as of 2012, and reporting obligations already commence in 
2010. Essentially every carrier whose aircraft depart or land within the European Union will be 
affected by this extension of the emissions trading scheme. In future, the same will apply as for 
certain installations in the energy sector and other industries: air carriers must submit annual 
emissions reports and, starting in 2012, surrender as many emissions allowances (certificates) 
as correspond to their actual emissions of carbon dioxide. 
The Greenhouse Gas Emissions Trading Law (TEHG) regulates the infrastructure of Europe’s 
emissions trading scheme in Germany. The amendment to the law entered into force on 22 July 
2009. The amendment to TEHG along with the data collection ordinance 2020 
(Datenerhebungsverordnung 2020 - DEV 2020) of 25 July 2009 provide the legal foundation for 
data collection to include the aviation sector in emissions trading. DEV 2020 prescribes the 
deadline for submissions of monitoring plans to DEHSt. It is six weeks after publication of the 
list of aircraft operators appropriated to Germany, which the European Commission is now 
compiling. As scheduled date of publication is August, submission deadline is expected to be in 
September/October. DEHSt assures notification by year’s end to all operators who submit 
monitoring plans up until 31 August 2009. To support operators in this respect, DEHSt has made 
a great deal of information and tools, e.g. sample monitoring plans, available on their home 
page. The German Emissions Trading Authority (DEHSt) at the Federal Environment Agency is 
the German national authority entrusted with the implementation of European emissions 
trading in both stationary installations and the aviation sector. Their mandate includes 
allocation and issuance of emissions allowances, review of emissions reports, and 
administration of the emissions trading registry. 
More information is available at: http://www.dehst.de/. 
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